March 23rd, 1927. Samuel Davidson, Esc., Secretary-Treasurer, Dominion of Canada Football Association, 290 Inkster Boulevard, Winnipeg, Man. Dear Mr. Davidson: -Let me acknowledge receipt of your letter of March 16th, in which you ask for the use of the Stadium on May 24th and July 15th when games will be played with a team touring Canada and chosen by the Scottish Football Association. I am afraid I must return the same answer to you which was given last year in reply to a letter I received from you dated April 3rd, 1926. I answered on April 17th, and a copy of my reply is attached to this letter. Regretting that it is impossible to comply with your request, I am, Yours faithfully. Principal.